

COUNTY OF MILWAUKEE

INTER-OFFICE COMMUNICATION
DATE:		September 21, 2015
TO:		Supervisor Michael Mayo, Sr., Chairperson
		Transportation, Public Works & Transit Committee
 
FROM:		Brian Dranzik, Director
Department of Transportation

SUBJECT:	Update on the Short Term CTH (County Trunk Highway) Rehabilitation Projects, Project WH09101, of the 2015 Adopted Capital Improvements
POLICY

Per the 2015 Adopted Capital Budget for the Short Term CTH Rehabilitation Projects, Project WH09101, the Director will submit a report to the Committee one month following the initiation of a rehabilitation project.

BACKGROUND

The 2015 Adopted Capital Budget provided $400,000 ($50,000 for design/construction management and $350,000 for construction) for the Short Term CTH Rehabilitation.  The following segments were considered for the program:

S. 13th St. (CTH V) from W. Drexel Ave. to W. Puetz Rd. (1 mile)
S. 13th St. (CTH V) from W. Drexel Ave. to Ryan Rd. (1 mile)
W. Rawson Ave. (CTH BB) from S. North Cape Rd. to S. Hawthorne Ln. (1.9 miles)
W. Rawson Ave. (CTH BB) from S. 27th St. to S. 20th St. (0.4 miles)
N. Port Washington Rd. (CTH W) from W. Daphane Rd. to W. Good Hope Rd. (0.6 miles)

The section of S. 13th from Puetz to Drexel was initially selected based on its current condition, anticipated reconstruction timeframe and maintenance application that would be used for that segment of road.  On July 15, 2015, the construction bid opening was held for the first priority project, S. 13th St. (CTH V), for the 1-mile segment from W. Puetz Rd. to W. Drexel Ave. The short term rehabilitation project consisted of a mill (2 inches) and asphalt overlay (2 inches). The Department of Transportation received a very favorable low bid from the contractor, Payne & Dolan, Inc. in the amount of $146,407.50. The construction contract for Payne & Dolan, Inc. was executed on August 18, 2015 where a 25% DBE goal was met.  To take full advantage of the favorable bid prices, the construction limits of the S. 13th St. (CTH V) construction were extended to the south from W. Drexel Ave. to near W. Ryan Rd.  The construction of the first segment of S. 13th St. (CTH V) from W. Puetz Rd. to W. Drexel Ave. was completed in late August 2015.  Construction of the additional segment of S. 13th St. (CTH V) from W. Drexel Ave. to the south near W. Ryan Rd. was completed late September 2015.

The Short Term CTH Rehabilitation Projects that identified in the 2015 budget will be reviewed and considered in the 2016 budget as factors such as evaluation of upcoming Federal and/or State funding that may become available for some of these projects.
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RECOMMENDATION

This report is for informational purposes.



Prepared by:  	Andrea Weddle-Henning, Transportation Engineering Manager, MCDOT

Approved by:  

_____________________________
Brian Dranzik, Director
Department of Transportation

cc:	Chris Abele, County Executive
	Raisa Koltun, Chief of Staff, Office of the County Executive
	Kelly Bablitch, Chief of Staff, County Board of Supervisors
Pamela Bryant, Capital Finance Manager, Office of the Comptroller
Justin Rodriguez, Budget Management Coordinator, Office of the Comptroller
Vince Masterson, Capital Projects Coordinator, DAS - PSB
Steve Cady, Research and Policy Director, Office of the Comptroller
